A meeting of Drayton Parish Council took place in the village hall on January 11th 2024
Present with Cllr P Brown in the chair were Cllrs Mrs D Foulk, Mrs N Musgrave and Mr D Webb. Apologies 
from Ms E Acton
1/24 The minutes of the last meeting were agreed after a proposal by Cllr Foulk seconded by Cllr Webb
2/24 Matters arising
2/24/1  Highways    At the meeting with Mr Vidovic and Mr Watson several matters were discussed The Nook, Path from Banbury, Path from Metcalfe Close, loose manhole cover. Mr Vidovic explained that OCC had reorganised the highway dept but no details were available. He promised the path from Banbury would be cleared (Clerk to remind him), underground services prevent bollards being place by The Nook, the path from Metcalfe Close is classed a  field path therefore not highways. The Clerk has met with Tracy Sutton (OCC footpath officer) and there would be no objection to a kissing gate and a strong field gate being installed at the entrance to the field adjacent to NOA. However, the landowner will need to agree. The Council awaits Tracy’s full report.
2/24/2 Parking. The application for parking in Arden Close has been refused. The Council decided to put any further action on hold. 
2/24/3 Lorries. The meeting at Wroxton did not help but Earthline denied that they were trading with HS2. Any speeding Earthline lorry needs to be reported with the time and registration number
3/24   Finance
3/24/1 The following cheques have been signed between meetings No 000529 £60.40 to HMRC for ¼ tax, No 000527 £204 to Prickett for 1 mow and No 000528 £1050 to Mr G A Reynolds for clerk’s salary.
3/24/2 It was agreed that Mr Nick Turner remain the internal auditor
3/24/3 it was agreed to increase the Clerk’s salary by £150 to £1500. 
3/24/4 it was agreed that  Councillors would  not claim allowances.
3/24/5 The council does not usually give donations outside the village
3/24/6 The only subscription the council agreed was the OALC.
3/24/7 The risk assessment was agreed.
3/24/8 The list of assets was discussed,  noted and agreed.
3/24/9 The clerk was reappointed as the RFO.
3/24/10 As there were no other capital schemes in the pipeline so no further money was budgeted for.
3/24/11 The draft budget was discussed and money for an increase for mowing was added .It was noted that there was a need to budget for £2000 in case a contested election occurred if it is uncontested the cost will be £200. This means the cost to rate payers for next year will be £8500 without the precept. As many houses next to the Warwick road have now transferred to Banbury this figure would have meant a precept of £110/Band D dwelling or an increase of 150%. The council decided that they would keep the increase to 15% this year(£4000) and take the rest from reserves.
3/24/12 PRECEPT   Following a debate it was agreed to keep the precept per Band D house down to a 15% increase. This will mean precepting for £4000. Proposed by Cllr Brown seconded by Cllr Webb.
3/24/13 The financial update was noted
4/24   20mph speed limit Cllr Brown will keep in touch with Geof Barrell by no action until 2024/25
5/24   Village meeting   Motor Cycles   Police to be invited to the Annual Parish meeting in May.
6/23 Planning  The application for detail permission at land by Withycombe Farm has arrived.
7/24 Trees The Council has been informed that work will take place on the hedge bordering Arden Close and the Hawthorn in Queens Crescent.
The meeting closed at 8.20 pm.
The next meeting will be on Thursday 14th of March 2024

